Commission Meeting 4.30.24
5t Day of the April Term
Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek
Absent West District Commissioner, Kyle White

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was
then recited by all in attendance.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and approve the minutes from
the April 23" meeting. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Just a reminder anyone using the Fairgrounds must have insurance coverage or be covered under another entities
insurance policy. Signs are coming to be placed around the area. To use the facility please contact the Clerk’s Office.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented fund balances and advised all remain where they should be at this time.

Ryan McGinley met with the Commission to discuss the letter he & Paul Murphy were sent from the Commission asking
them to remove fencing along the intersection of Lakesite & Frank Ross Rd. After meeting with Mr. McGinley, The
Commission discussed the issue with the Commissioner White joining by phone. An email was then sent to Mr. McGinley
advising him that the fence would need to be moved.

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss work around the County, equipment and the
brush bid notice.

The Commission would like to recognize all of our dispatchers during Telecommunication’s Week. Without the hard work
& perseverance of these dispatchers our Law Enforcement could not do what they do. Thank you from The DeKalb
County Commission, they appreciate each and every one of you.

Emergency Management Director, Harold Allison and Assistant Director Penny Gans advised they had attended their
quarterly regional meeting in St Joseph this past week.

Les Meek gave an update on sales tax rock being hauled to the townships. Grand River is now completed with
Washington almost completed. He will call in regularly to give an update.

Collector/Treasurer, Jessica Lee advised patrons will have until May 315t to pay their oldest tax years. Payment may be
made up to the time of the sale. However, payment received on or after June 15t must be for all years’ delinquent and also
must include any and all expenses of the sale. At that time, payment must be in the form of cash or a cashier’s check
only.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek reminded the Commission of their MAC meeting and that they will not meet again until May
14.

With no other business before the Commission, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, made the motion to
adjourn until May 14, 2024. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, made the second to adjourn. All in favor,
motion carried.



